
MACES- Activity Report 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 
AIR QUALITY DIVISION 

8606751454 
ACTIVITY REPORT: Self Initiated Inspection 

FACILITY: Chieftain Coating, LLC. SRN / ID: 86067 
LOCATION: 35300 Kelly Rd., CLINTON TWP DISTRICT: Southeast Michigan 
CITY: CLINTON TWP COUNTY: MACOMB 
CONTACT: Jav Burkard President ACTIVITY DATE: 11/19/2019 
STAFF: Sebastian Kallumkal I COMPLIANCE STATUS: Compliance SOURCE CLASS: MINOR 
SUBJECT: To verify the disconnection and removal of coatinn lines subject to PTI No. 54~08. 
RESOLVED COMPLAINTS: 
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On Tuesday, November 19, 2019, I, Sebastian Kallumkal, Michigan Department of Environment, 
Great Lakes and Energy (EGLE)-Air Quality Division (AQD) conducted a self-initiated 
inspection at Chieftain Coating, LLC. (formerly Burkard Industries, Inc.) located at 35300 Kelly 
Road, Clinton Township, Michigan. The purpose of the inspection was to verify that the 
processes covered by PTI No. 54-08 are disconnected in order to void this permit. The 
permittee requested to void this permit. Currently, the facility is only had PTI No. 252-02 for E­
coat line. 

I arrived at the facility about 11:10 am. At the facility, I met with Mr. Jay Burkard, President. I 
introduced myself and stated the purpose of my inspection. 

He informed me that the Burkard Industries was purchased by Chieftain Coating, LLC. as of 
November 1, 2019. He showed me that the parts cleaning line and the cure oven has been 
dismantled and removed. The two coatings booths are dismantled and will be removed soon. 
He told me also that the stacks for the booths will be removed soon too. 

Currently the facility has two e-coat lines, and powder coatings lines. The SDSs for the e-coat 
show that the coatings are HAP free. The facility appears to be a true minor source. Powder 
coating line is exempt from PTI pursuant to Rule 287(2)(d). The facility has two burn-off ovens 
to clean the used coating racks. They were exempt from permit to install requirements at the 
time (1988 and 1994) of the installations. 

Conclusion: Based on the inspection, the PTI No. 54-08 should be voided. An email was sent to 
the AQD Permit Section to void this PTI. (PTI 54-08 was voided on 11/26/2019. 
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